Town of Chilmark Board of Selectmen      May 18, 2010         Meeting Minutes

Present :  Warren Doty, Frank Fenner, Jonathan Mayhew, Tim Carroll, Jonathan Revere, Brain Cioffi, Emmett Carroll, Donald Poole, Meagan Dooly, Pamela Bunker, David Norton.

Chairman Warren Doty called the meeting to order at 7:30 in the Selectmen’s Meeting Room.

Selectmen Minutes: Postponed till June 1st 2010.

Shell Fish Grants request for expansion:

            Donald Poole and Emmett Carroll request renewal and expansion of their Shellfish Grants from 100 ft. x 100 ft. to 600 ft. x 600 ft. They said this would allow three trawls of cages inside each grant.  Mr. Carroll said that he had been experimenting with this and it has become apparent you need 600 feet to do it in successfully. Discussion included that there is room for about six more grants in Menemsha Pond. Emmett Carroll informed the Selectmen that the number of cages for 3 trawls is estimated at 150 cages and approximately 200 oysters per bag. 

Mr. Fenner moved and Mr. Mayhew seconded a motion to approve the renewal and expansion of both Donald Poole and Emmett Carroll’s shellfish grants for one year starting May 18th 2010, using sinking line.  SO VOTED:  Three Ayes.
Emmet Carroll asked if a copy of the state’s annual shellfish report would be acceptable to the town for their annual report.  The Selectmen said it would be acceptable.  
Squibnocket Pond Public Access:

            Mr. Doty said that there was a Notice of Intent (NOI) sent to the Conservation Commission about repairing the access to Squibnocket Pond from the beach parking lot.  He recommended that the Board of Selectmen attend the meeting on June 2nd at 12:30 to show the board’s support of this public access project.

Mr. Fenner reported that John Keene Excavation submitted two proposals 1.) to make ramp only,  2.) to install gravel to the pond edge connecting to the ramp. The estimated cost is $2,000.  

The board agreed to wait until after the June 2nd Conservation Commission Meeting to do the parking lot improvements.  If Conservation Commission approves the public access repair, both projects can be done at the same time.


Mr. Carroll said that the Squibnocket Farm Association offered $1,000 towards the improvements to the parking lot. The Selectmen thanked Association for their contribution.

Site Visit Menemsha Dock May 7th:


Mr. Doty reported that Seth Karlinski took away six 5 gal containers of waste oil and disposed of it properly. He recommended keeping a vigilant lookout so there is no illegal disposal in the future.


The dock has been cleaned up, but the moorings and broken spile have not been repaired yet.  It was noted that Mr. Lynch had arrived in the harbor today with his barge. The hand rails need improvement as they are loose and extend too far.  Another set of stairs near Stanley Larsen’s fish market have not been installed.  The Selectmen questioned whether the hardware was S/S or galvanized.  It was observed that some electrical repairs and other cleanup items needed to be completed.
Mr. Mayhew asked Mr. Fenner to write up a punch list of harbor projects. Mr. Fenner said he will checkout the materials used on the stairs to make sure stainless steel was used and he would also come up with a Dock punch list .

Middle Line Road:


Mr. and Mrs. Day requested the Selectmen to sign their ground lease for their Resident Home Site Lot.  Mr. Carroll said that Riggs Parker proposed that the Board of Selectmen not do signings at Selectmen’s Meetings and have a closing at the lawyer’s office.  The board agreed and said it would hold a special meeting if needed.

Mr. Mayhew moved and Mr. Fenner seconded a motion to authorize the Chairman to sign the existing ground lease document.  SO VOTED:  Three Ayes.

Tim Carroll reported on the Rental Duplex project.  He said that the bids received from the General Contractors were $100,000 above the project’s budget. The Town rejected all GC bids and issued a Request for Information (RFI).  He said he has heard back from two of the General Contractors who are working on value engineering that said they were able to cut $130,000.  Some of this is to be done by reduction in landscape work and changes in window material and depth of cabinets.
Personnel Board:


Fire Chief David Norton appeared and opposed the Personnel Board’s proposed change to the position description for the Administrative Assistant to the Fire Chief. The Personnel Board change would remove the requirement that an applicant be a member of the Chilmark Fire or Police Departments or EMS, and making it a preferred ability expanded to any island public safety person.  

Chief Norton said having a public safety trained person that was familiar with the town and community was essential.  It was discussed.  Mr. Fenner moved and Mr. Mayhew seconded a motion to approve the change to preferred ability and inserting the word “up” before island.  SO VOTED:  Three Ayes

Chairman Doty signed the new Assistant Assessor position description.  The only change was an increase to Grade 10.
Chilmark Preschool Bathroom Proposal:


Mr. Doty reported on his meeting with Alexandra Taylor and Chris Abrams. They asked for the Board of Selectmen for permission to go forward with a proposed toilet and sink addition to the Chilmark School for the use of the Pre-school program.  It was agreed that a site visit was needed for the selectmen to understand the location between the K-1 and Pre-School rooms.

The estimated cost for the work proposed by South Mountain is $31,000. It is understood that any project over $25,000 must go out to bid.  Mr. Doty proposed asking for funding help from Pre School Parent Association and the Summer Program of the Community Center. He then said the remainder of the cost, estimated at around $20,000 could be requested from the town at a Special Town Meeting.  It was agreed to approach the Chilmark Town Affairs Council for assistance since an improvement to the pre-school facility would also benefit their summer program.
Annual Appointments:

The Selectmen reviewed the appointment memorandum from Mr. Carroll.  The following were moved by Mr. Fenner and seconded by Mr. Mayhew.

Coordinator of Admin. Support 

Chuck Hodgkinson

Asst. Assessor




Pam Bunker

Admin. Asst./Insp. Board of Health

Marina Lent

Admin Asst. Planning & Housing 

Todd Christy 

Collector of Taxes



Jessica Bradlee

Town Clerk




Jennifer L. Christy

Asst. Town Clerk 



Jessica Bradlee & Tim Carroll

Board of Appeals



Frank LoRusso


2015







Barbara Armstrong


2015

BOA Alternates (5) 

  

Allison Burger







Russell Maloney






Allen Healy
Building Inspector



Leonard Jason Jr.

Burial Agent




Marina Lent







Jessica Bradlee, Alternate

Cemetery Superintendent


Cora Jane Adams



Emergency Management


Director: 
Tim Carroll







Deputy: 
Billy Smith

CCC Advisory Comm. 
Frank M. Fenner, Jr., Nan Doty, Tim Carroll & Rodney Bunker

Conservation Commission


Pamela S. Goff 


2013







C. Bruce Bartels 


2013







Richard Smith



2013

Con. Comm. Associate Member (2)

Caitlin Jones







Donald Poole
Conservation Officer



Russell Walton

CCOA





Ethel Sherman



2013

Custodian




Rodney Bunker

Janitor





Marjorie Hayes

Dog Officer




Chris Murphy

Asst. Dog Officers



Joan Jenkinson & Alan Healy

Executive Secretary



Tim Carroll


Fire Chief




David Norton

Asst. Fire Chief



Tim Carroll

Forest Warden




David Norton

Gas & Plumbing Inspector


George Apostolides

Assistant Inspector of Plumbing

William Haynes & Michael Ciancio

Assistant Gas Inspector


Michael Ciancio

Inspector of Wires



Cole Powers

Asst. Inspector of Wires


David Schwab

Harbor Master 



Dennis Jason

Historical Committee 



Elizabeth F. Carroll


2013







Leonard Jason, Jr. 


2013

MV Land Bank TAB



Warren M. Doty

Library Director



Ebba Hierta

Youth Services Librarian/Asst. Library Director
Kristen Maloney

Assistant Librarian



Irene Tewsbury

Library Assistant



Judy Mueller

Moth Superintendent



Keith Emin

Park & Recreation Comm.


Tim Carroll, Andy Goldman, Jane Slater







Julie Flanders, Frank M. Fenner, Jr.
Personnel Board 



Frank LoRusso


2013

Shellfish Constable



Isaiah Scheffer

Asst. Shellfish Constable


Jeffrey Lynch

MV Shellfish Group



Warren Doty

Shellfish Advisory Committee

Matthew Mayhew


2013

Site Review Committee


Jonathan E. Mayhew
Tri-Town Ambulance Comm.


Jonathan E. Mayhew
Dukes County Advisory Board

Frank Fenner

Cable TV Advisory Comm.


Tim Carroll
Warren Doty– Alternate
Joint Transportation Comm. 


Keith Emin




Non-Voting Alternates 

Leonard Jason Jr. & Dan Greenbaum

Housing Committee
BOS Appt.

Andy Goldman

BOS Appt.

William Randol

BOS Appt.

Roland Kluver
CPC

BOS Member 


Warren Doty



At – Large


Barbara Murphy



At – Large


Karin A. Wetmore


At – Large


Allen K. Healey
Beach Committee



Pamela Bunker, Kristen Maloney, Clarissa Allen
MVTV Board of Directors


Geoffroy Parkhurst

Veteran’s Graves Officer


Maj. Albert Stan Mercer, (USAF Ret.)

SO VOTED:  Three Ayes

Other positions in Mr. Carroll’s memorandum were postponed.    
The Beach seasonal appointments were held for the Beach Chairman’s arrival.

Town Hall Staffing:

Mr. Doty reported on a proposal received from the Town Clerk. She proposed increasing her position’s hours to cover half of the Assistant to the Executive Secretary’s position in addition to her 20 hours a week as Town Clerk.  This would make her a full time employee. She also proposed to hire a 20 hour a week Assistant Executive Secretary.

Mr. Doty said things seem to be going well now at the Town Hall and thinks we can wait to consider this. Frank Fenner said the temporary appointment is for 60 days.  Mr. Doty asked if we can’t go longer to consider this. Mr. Fenner said yes.  The Board Agreed to let it slide for two more weeks.

Beach:


 The Beach Committee proposed a plan to sell bumper stickers to raise revenue. The consensus of the Board of Selectmen was that it was not in the town’s best interests.

The Beach committee presented their seasonal appointment list.  The Beach Superintendent Martina Mastromonaco said to remove Bartholomew from the list.  
	
	 
	Vadar  
	2009
	 
	FY09
	Hours
	 
	 Acct   

	Last Name
	First
	#
	Position
	G/S
	Rate
	Worked
	Extension
	 # 

	SUPER
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Mastromonaco
	Martina
	5028
	Superint
	G9/S8
	32.4200
	
	$0.00 
	5155

	Willett
	Brandon
	5257
	Asst Sup
	G6/S1
	19.8500
	
	$0.00 
	8138

	Pietruska
	Karyn
	5046
	Asst Sup
	G9/S4
	28.2500
	
	$0.00 
	8138

	STICKERS
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Bartholomew
	Dana
	
	Stickers
	G4/S1
	15.2700
	
	$0.00 
	5157

	Belliveau
	Megan
	
	Stickers
	G4/S1
	15.2700
	
	$0.00 
	5157

	Burkett
	Juliet
	5319
	Stickers
	G4/S3
	16.3700
	
	$0.00 
	5157

	GATE GUARD
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Fresher
	Robert
	5172
	Gate
	G4/S8
	19.4300
	
	$0.00 
	5158

	Bartholomew
	Dana
	
	Gate
	G4/S1
	15.2700
	
	$0.00 
	5158

	Belliveau
	Megan
	
	Gate
	G4/S1
	15.2700
	
	$0.00 
	5158

	Gardner
	Griffin
	5395
	Gate
	G4/S2
	15.8200
	
	$0.00 
	5158

	Burkett
	Juliet
	5319
	Gate
	G4/S3
	16.3700
	
	$0.00 
	5158

	Pietruska
	Sandra
	5387
	Gate
	G4/S7
	18.7800
	
	$0.00 
	5158

	PARKING ATTENDANT
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Gardner
	Griffin
	5395
	Parking
	G2/S7
	14.4500
	
	$0.00 
	5159

	Gouldrup
	Colby
	5416
	Parking
	G2/S5
	13.5000
	
	$0.00 
	5159

	Iverson
	Leif
	5429
	Parking
	G2/S5
	13.5000
	
	$0.00 
	5159

	Burkett
	Juliet
	5319
	Parking
	G2/S5
	13.5000
	
	$0.00 
	5159

	Bardwell
	Ian
	
	Parking
	G2/S1
	11.7700
	
	$0.00 
	

	Gillies
	Edward
	
	Parking
	G2/S3
	12.6000
	
	$0.00 
	5159

	Schwab
	Bennett
	5454
	Parking
	G2/S3
	12.1600
	
	$0.00 
	5159

	Mastromonaco
	Jaime
	5223
	Parking
	G2/S8
	14.9600
	
	$0.00 
	5159

	Rubens
	Jared
	5430
	Parking
	G2/S5
	13.5000
	
	$0.00 
	5159

	Sederholm
	Thomas
	5414
	Parking
	G2/S7
	14.4500
	
	$0.00 
	5159

	LIFEGUARD
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Britt
	Hallie
	5320
	Lifeguard
	G4/S8
	19.4300
	
	$0.00 
	5156

	Brown
	Robert
	5391
	Lifeguard
	G4/S5
	18.7800
	
	$0.00 
	5156

	Collarusso
	Allison
	5212
	Lifeguard
	G4/S8
	19.4300
	
	$0.00 
	5156

	Collarusso
	Colleen
	5270
	Lifeguard
	G4/S8
	19.4300
	
	$0.00 
	5156

	Fielder
	David
	5422
	Lifeguard
	G4/S5
	17.5300
	
	$0.00 
	5156

	Fitzgerald
	Liane
	5354
	Lifeguard
	G4/S8
	19.4300
	
	$0.00 
	5156

	Gray
	Lauren
	5417
	Lifeguard
	G4/S5
	17.5300
	
	$0.00 
	5156

	Hitchings
	Todd
	5262
	Lifeguard
	G4/S8
	19.4300
	
	$0.00 
	5156

	Hoehn
	Jordan
	5420
	Lifeguard
	G4/S5
	17.5300
	
	$0.00 
	5156

	Burkett
	Juliet
	5319
	Lifeguard
	G4/S1
	15.2700
	
	$0.00 
	5156

	Sederholm
	Thomas
	5414
	Lifeguard
	G4/S3
	16.3700
	
	$0.00 
	5156

	
	
	
	Lifeguard
	G4/S1
	15.2700
	
	$0.00 
	5156

	Murphy
	Lynn
	5300
	Lifeguard
	G4/S8
	19.4300
	
	$0.00 
	5156

	Gardner
	Griffin
	5395
	Lifeguard
	G4/S3
	16.3700
	
	$0.00 
	5156

	Iverson
	Leif
	5429
	Lifeguard
	G4/S3
	16.3700
	
	$0.00 
	5156

	Robinson-White
	Josh
	5296
	Lifeguard
	G4/S8
	19.4300
	
	$0.00 
	5156

	Rodegast
	Stuart
	5403
	Lifeguard
	G4/S7
	18.7800
	
	$0.00 
	5156

	Rossi
	Ben
	5342
	Lifeguard
	G4/S8
	19.4300
	
	$0.00 
	5156

	Rossi
	Haley
	5418
	Lifeguard
	G4/S5
	17.5300
	
	$0.00 
	5156

	
	
	
	Lifeguard
	G4/S1
	15.2700
	
	$0.00 
	5156

	Schwab
	Bennett
	5454
	Lifeguard
	G4/S3
	16.3700
	
	$0.00 
	5156

	Schwab
	Evan
	5345
	Lifeguard
	G4/S8
	19.4300
	
	$0.00 
	5156

	Stobie
	Daron
	5388
	Lifeguard
	G4/S7
	18.7800
	
	$0.00 
	5156

	Tobin
	Emma
	5294
	Lifeguard
	G4/S8
	19.4300
	
	$0.00 
	5156

	Willett
	Brandon
	5257
	Lifeguard
	G4/S8
	19.4300
	
	$0.00 
	5156


Mr. Fenner moved and Mr. Mayhew seconded a motion to appoint the list submitted by the beach Committee.  SO VOTED:  Three Ayes.

Executive Session 

Mr. Doty called for a vote to go into executive session for the purposes of discussing a labor agreement negotiation and the possible discipline of an employee, and to not return to regular session.  The Police Chief and Beach Committee members Pam Bunker and Kristen Maloney and Beach Superintendent Mastromonaco were invited to remain.


Mr. Fenner – Aye
Mr. Doty – Aye
Mr. Mayhew – Aye

8:55 PM.

Meeting adjourned at 10:00 PM
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